
Hi Clive,  
Let me know if this is sufficient. You can see the trees running alongside the caravan 
park. 
Best Regards  
James 

 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
 
On 22 Jan 2024, at 12:30, Clive Dawson < > wrote: 

Dear Mr Higgins 
 
To ensure that I inspect the correct trees I should be grateful if you could provide a site 
plan or 'screen grab' from Google Earth showing the location of the trees to which your 
e-mail relates - a hand drawn plan or sketch will be acceptable. 
 
Regards 
 
Clive 
 
Clive Dawson 
Tree and Landscape Officer 
 
Tendring District Council 
Town Hall, Station Road, Clacton on Sea, Essex, CO15 1SE 

 
 
Tel  
 
www.tendringdc.gov.uk 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: James Higgins < > 
Sent: Monday, January 22, 2024 10:28 AM 
To: Clive Dawson < > 
Subject: Dangerous Trees 
 

http://www.tendringdc.gov.uk/


Dear Sir, 
Following up previous contact I would like to inform you of, and confirm, the dangerous 
condition of the extremely tall and fragile trees on the boundary of Weeley Bridge 
Caravan Park. 
The trees are not safe and are a danger to life and the most recent fall, which has 
caused a great deal of damage could have killed anybody working in that area. 
I am shocked that Park Dean and the management have not dealt with this situation as, 
if the latest collapse had fallen the other way it would have destroyed one of their 
mobile homes. 
I trust that you will treat this with the urgency it requires and that you will update me, 
either through email or by email on . 
Best Regards 
James Higgins 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
The Council’s Privacy Notice is available on its website : PRIVACY NOTICE 
<https://www.tendringdc.gov.uk/council/your-right-know/data-protection-privacy-
notice-and-cookies> 
 
This email may contain Copyright Material and/or sensitive or protectively 
marked/classified material. The email is intended for the named addressee(s). Unless 
you are the named addressee (or authorised to receive it for the addressee), you may 
not copy, use it, or disclose it to anyone else. If you have received this transmission in 
error please notify the sender immediately. All email traffic may be subject to recording 
and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. Correspondence sent to the 
Council may be shared internally and/or with legitimate and authorised external 
organisations to enable the matter contained therein to be dealt with appropriately 
and/or to comply with legislative requirements. 
 
Tendring District Council does not accept service of legal documents by e-mail. 
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